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Woodrow negotiates the beautifully-illuminated waters of Elliot Bay during the Holidays!

Rollicking New Year’s Eve!

What better way to start the New Year
than a CYA rendezvous at the Center
for Wooden Boats? For the intrepid
souls who braved Seattle’s record winter
rains, you guessed it: “NONE!”

Although it was questionable until
Christmas whether any dock space would
be available for us, Mike Oswald
magically secured 200’ for those lucky
enough to participate (perhaps had a
word with Santa?) Then Larry Benson
secured the Virginia V for the potluck
and party. Talk about magic!

If you weren’t there, you missed some
amazing sights! The Virginia V salon
floor was packed with dancing to the
big band “CD and the Boom box”.
Buffet tables were loaded up with
appetizers, casseroles, main courses and
desserts...even the usually stalwart crowd
was unable to finish off these offerings!
Various men disappeared during the
evening, only to be found with their
heads stuck in the Virginia V engine
room. And we hope there is
photographic proof of how low some
people in the PNW CYA will go...to
shimmy under a limbo pole, that is!
There was a spontaneous outbreak of

limbo dancing, set off when Greg Gilbert
got a crazed look in his eye, ran off, and
returned with the longest, heaviest ‘limbo
pole’ ever. Who knew how limber some
of our fleet members still are...especially
outstanding techniques were employed
by Andy Blair, Yuki Song Lee and Lindy
Barrett.

The record-setting Seattle rain paused,
allowing us to pile onto the bridge and
foredecks right before midnight. There
were champagne toasts all around, and
revelers were treated to an amazing New
Year’s firework display from the Space
Needle...the best in years!

This event has become a cherished
tradition and should not be missed. If
you missed it this year, try to make a
point of joining us next year. Thanks
to all who made this happen, especially
Larry Benson and Mike & Nere Oswald.

Boats participating included Argonaut
II, Capriccio, Caroline, Flying Cloud,
Forevermore, Freya, Patamar, Shearwater,
Winifred and Woodrow.

('We fear we have missed someone, what
with the champagne and all...) Many

others arrived by car.
—JOHN & ELLEN MURPHEY

CYA Christmas
Cruise 2005

The Christmas Cruise, held annually
at the Husky Docks, is traditionally a
low key, non-public event comprised of
pot luck delicacies, a front row seat for
the lighted boat parade, and plenty of
boat hopping and goodwill toward all.
This year was no exception.

Twelve classics rafted-up along the
docks, including: Thunderbird, Savona,
Shearwater, Flying Cloud, Forevermore,
Argonaut II, Capriccio, Orba, Summer of
’46, Winifred, Woodrow and Zanzibar.

The overnighters were treated to late
night heavy rain, a strong easterly breeze,
a surrealistic peasoup morning fog, and
a most gratifying breakfast aboard the
Willobee G. —JAN SKILLINGSTAD

Change Of
Watch Banquet
on February 4th

If you haven’t already made
your reservation for the
Change of Watch, it may not
be too late. The Seattle Yacht
Club gives us a little ‘wiggle-
room’ on their deadline, so call
Larry Benson right away to see
if they can get you in.

And a menu update—SYC
has offered us vegetarian
entrees, in addition to the beef
or salmon. If you haven’t sent
your reservation, you can add
that as an option. If you have
reserved and wish to change
your meal selection, call.Larry
Benson at 206-935-3222

This is always a very special
event. Please join us!
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